
August 25, 2025 

 

 
 

ROAD REPAIR WORK 
 
 
Dear Property Owner: 
 
We are writing to let you know that Ameren Illinois plans to perform road repair work on St. Clair County 
jurisdiction roadways from the 345kV Southern Illinois Reliability Project (SIRP) Prairie State to Gateway 
electric transmission line project, which is located near your property in St. Clair County, Illinois. Our road 
repair work will consist of patching and reshaping oil and chip roadways in various locations, and crack 
sealing.  This work will also be followed by an oil and chip treatment performed by St. Clair County Highway 
Department.  
 
We plan to begin work during the week of September 1, 2025. However, in the days leading up to the start 
date, you may notice contractor crews preparing the site and material/equipment being delivered to the 
area. We expect to finish this repair work October 10, 2025, weather permitting. 
 
We assure you that Ameren Illinois and its contractors will make every effort to minimize the impact to 
property owners while performing this work. 
 
Please keep this letter for your records and share this information with any tenants that may also utilize the 
property. If you have any questions, please contact: 
 
Brad Allsup, Ameren  
Phone: 618.929.2071 
Email:  BAllsup@ameren.com 
 
 

David Holloway, Volkert, Inc. 
Phone: 618.799.9047 
Email:  David.Holloway@volkert.com 
 
 

Thank you for your patience while work is underway. 
 
 

Sincerely,  

Joe D. Robertson  
 
Joe D. Robertson, Ameren 
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